
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION MEETING COMMENTS 

 

3.4 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION MEETING – 221 Queens Avenue (TZ-9197) 

 

• Councillor Cassidy:  Thank you Mr. de Ceuster and I see Ms. Clark is at 

the microphone again representing Sifton.  If you would like to go ahead. 

 

• Lindsay Clark, Sifton Properties:  Thank you.  Just again, to restate, that 

we are in agreement with the recommendations brought forward and I am 

available for any questions that you may have.  Thank you.  

 

• Councillor Cassidy:  Thank you.  Do you have a technical question 

Councillor Turner?  Did I see your hand go up? 

 

• Councillor Turner:  It’s kind of twitching but yeah, I have got two technical 

questions. 

 

• Councillor Cassidy:  Ok.  Go ahead. 

 

• Councillor Turner:  Just a question of how the site winds with the City’s 

parking strategy?  That would be for Mr. de Ceuster. 

 

• Councillor Cassidy:  Mr. de Ceuster go ahead. 

 

• Isaac de Ceuster, Planner I:  Thank you Madam Chair.  Through the 

Chair, out of all of the temporary surface parking lots in Downtown London 221 

Queens Avenue is one of the most visually appealing of the ones we have.  In 

addition, it is also located in one of the sub areas that have been identified with a 

very high utilization rate of eighty-one percent.  Although the recommendation is 

a gradual approach to discontinue temporary zone permissions for surface 

parking lots it also states that this should happen in areas where utilization rates 

are low and sub area four is one of the highest areas so staff is recommending 

you extend the by-law for at least one more time in order to wait for rapid transit 

and for potential public parking nearby.  Thank you. 

 

• Councillor Cassidy:  Councillor Turner you have another one? 

 

• Councillor Turner:  Yes.  Thank you and it’s to the representative for the 

applicant.  The question would be, has Sifton or the owner started to contemplate 

what future uses might be should the temporary parking permissions expire at 

some point? 

 

• Lindsay Clark, Sifton Properties:  Yes.  I am not entirely certain on our 

future plans for this area.  I do know that our current demand is necessary as it 

does service three of our primary commercial buildings downtown located at 171 

Queens, 200 Queens and 195 Dufferin so those are currently what we are 

requiring the surface parking for to support these commercial buildings so I can’t 

state for certain what our future intentions are of this property but I mean at that 

point down the road we can revisit this in terms of extending this, excuse me, 

extension of the temporary zoning by-law. 

 

• Councillor Turner:  Thank you. 

 

• Councillor Cassidy:  Thank you Ms. Clark.  Are there any other members 

of the public that have questions or comments on this item?  Looking in the 

Committee Rooms 1 and 2 and 5 to see if there are public participants who 



would like to speak to this application.  I am seeing none so I will look for a 

motion to close the public participation meeting. 


